ROY COOPER

Governor

DANIEL ORTIZ

N.C Well Contractors Chairman
Certification Commission

February 24, 2017

Via E-mail Only

Garth K. Dunklin, Chair

NC Rules Review Commission
Office of Administrative Hearings
6714 Mail Service Center
Raleigh, NC 27699-6714

RE: NC Well Contractors Certification Commission. Request to Reschedule the Periodic Review of Existing
Rules Report for earlier review pursuant to 26 NCAC 05 .0205

The NC Well Contractors Certification Commission (WCCC) would like to request the Periodic Review of Existing
Rules Report for 15A NCAC 27 be considered for an earlier review. The initial determinations for the Report of
15A NCAC 27, “Well Contractor Certification Rules” was posted for public comment from September 12, 2016 —
November 21, 2016. The Report is currently scheduled for RRC review in December 2018 pursuant to 26 NCAC

05 .0211(a). Through this process, we have identified areas for potential rule amendments and would like to initiate
readopting these rules as soon as possible by publishing in the September 15, 2017 NC Register issue. A copy of the
Report and comments received are attached in this transmittal. We respectfully request the Rules Review
Commission to review the Report for 15A NCAC 27 at your May 18, 2017 meeting.

Sincerely,

G

nnifer Everett
DEQ Rulemaking Coordinator
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